## Landfill Project Status

## jdavy@penningtonboro.org

Fri 1/13/2023 11:50 AM

To:bsterling@penningtonboro.org <bsterling@penningtonboro.org>;

## For Council agenda packets

Lawra Dodge of Excel Environmental recently advised me that they are not ready to conclude the Landfill Environmental Study. She explained that recent, new DEP regulations pertaining to PFAS/soil requires that we do more testing and analyzing for potential PFAS soil contamination. (this is an oversimplication of what she described).

I asked her to come to the Council meeting on January 17th to provide a status update on where we are with the overall landfill environmental study and what more needs to be done. As such we will not have a link to the final report.

Peace, Jim Davy